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Syl Biermann 314-541-5624 

Bill Bauer 636-391-1571 
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Dan Kelly-314-276-2288 
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Web Master-Scott Lewis 
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,,,,� ���e will be taking nominations for new officers for the upcoming year at our membership 
meeting this month. Current members, Syl Biermann, Dan Kelly and Josh Johnson will fin-
ish their term on December 31st. Paula Goodrich and Bill Bauer will serve an-

other year. The new board members will serve a two year term. We would like to 
have at least four members run for the three openings. This is not a difficult job and 
you won’t be asked to do anything that you are not comfortable with.  If you plan to 
run, please submit a short bio of yourself. All nominations must  be in by this month 
with the election held in November. Leadership is essential for the success of our 
club. Please give this some thought. 

 

,,,,� ���e have another great fall color tour 
planned for October 16th. Jack Greiwe has 
set up the route and Syl Biermann and Bill 

Bauer are taking care of the rest of the details. 
 We will meet at Hwy. 94 and O’Fallon Road  
in St. Charles County at the QT which is about a 
mile north of Hwy. 40/61 to your left. We will meet at 
9:15 am and leaving promptly at 9:30 am. After 
cruising the scenic roads of St. Charles County, we 
will tour the Daniel Boone Home and have a guided 
tour.  
 From there, we will head to Broemmelsiek 
Park. Broemmelsiek Park is 494 acres of natural 
beauty, equipped with several large lakes for fishing 
and more than 7 miles of multiuse trails for hiking, 
biking, and equestrian use. There, we will have din-
ner served by Sugar Fire BBQ which will include 2 
meats and 2 sides. The club will pay for the Daniel 
Boone home tour and the caterer to celebrate our 
club’s 30th anniversary. You will need to bring your 
own drinks. We are asking those who can, to bring a 
desert to share.  
 If you somehow get lost, the park is located 
at 1795 Hwy. DD in Defiance, Missouri. We will be 
using shelter #7. 
 You MUST let us know that you are coming 
so we know how much food to order. You can con-
tact any BOD member to make your reservation. 
Your must make your reservation if you plan to at-
tend. 
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����� ���n September 1st., our club had the oppor-
tunity to cross the historic Chain of Rocks 
bridge as part of the Great American 

Pony Drive taking the old Route 66 roads and 
bridges. Representing our club were Deb and 
Dennis McBee, Jake Turnipseed, Dan Kelly, 
Linda and John Saxton, and Bob Layton. 

����� ���ur club was requested to provide 10 cars to be dis-
played at the annual Hazelwood Harvestfest held on 
September 10th. Each car was presented with a show 

quality plaque and we presented a check to help support 
Hazelwood police Officer Craig Tudor who was injured in a car 
accident while on duty. Representing our club were Mike 
McCallister, Mark Carey, Dan Kelly, Sharon and Jim Richard-
son, Deb and Dennis McBee, Steve Schneider, Bill Bauer, 
Jerry Grimmer. Josh Johnson, and Bob Layton. It had rained 
early in the morning but the skies cleared and we ended up 
with a great day. Photos by the City of Hazelwood, supplied by Steve Schneider 
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����� ���ineteen years 
ago, under the 
direction of the 

First Capitol Classics 
Auto Club, several local 
car clubs banded to-
gether to have an event 
to help kids with cancer. 
That’s when Wheels in 
Mo t i o n  Da y  wa s 
founded. The original 
event included a parade 
that ended up on the St. 
Charles riverfront. Later, 
it was moved to its pre-
sent location, Westport 
Plaza. Members of our 
club supported from the 

beginning and later our club 
provided funding for this 
worthy event. 
 This year, we pro-
vided 20 cars and trucks and 
again a donation from our 
treasury. Come noontime, 
Fuzzy Taco’s provided our 
much needed lunch. The 
weather that day was out-
standing and a couple mem-
bers of our club took home 
specialty awards, which in-
cluded Scott and Lynette 
Lewis and John Saxton. The 
profit from the show will 
benefit the National Chil-
dren's Cancer Society. 
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����� ���o our friends at the Fords Unlimited Car 
Club, we know some people that need our 
help. We would like to start a club project 

that would benefit the men and women at the 
Missouri Veterans Home. We would like to start 
collecting items to donate to the residents at the 
Home, which is located near Hwy. 270 and 
Lewis and Clark Blvd. On a recent trip to the 
Home, Dan Kelly and Bill Bauer spoke with one 
of the representatives to get a feel on what resi-
dents might need. Here’s a list:  
 Puzzles with large pieces, adult color 
books with markers or colored pencils, water 
color paint sets, decks of cards, new under gar-
ments (men & women, larger sizes), outer gar-
ments, used but in good condition, seasonal 
coats, hats, mittens, thermal undershirts (large 
sizes), sweat pants and shirts, slightly used are 
OK, fleece blankets, electronic games, small ra-
dios, wrapped unopened candy, cash is good, 
any money donated must be for a specific fund, 
like technology, transportation, or the Christmas 
fund. No magazines. There are seventeen 
women who reside at the home, lets not forget 
about them.  

 We would like any 
donations brought to our 
board of directors meetings 
or general membership meet-
ings in October and Novem-
ber. We could set aside a spe-
cific day and a car show off 
and collection rally. 
 We could deliver them 
around Thanksgiving, so not to 
interfere with our toy drive. We could also donate 
our left over car show shirts. 
 We’re not saying to clean out the closet, 
but if you have anything that you would like to 
donate, please bring it to a club meeting. 
 The veterans home is run by the State of 
Missouri with no federal dollars. If this works out, 
maybe one time next year we could do the same 
for the home in St. James. 
 These are people who served our country 
and now need our help. Some hardly have 
clothes to wear and lack basic necessities. We 
will have more information available at our meet-
ings or you can contact Bill Bauer. 
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����� ���any of our members attended the Shriners car show that was held at 
the Moolah Shrine Center last year. This year, we made it a club 
event and we had 20 members and 17 entrees in attendance. The 

great day brought out plenty of cars and trucks and some of our  members did 
well with the trophies. This event, held on the 18th,  benefits the Shriners Hospi-
tals for Children. As the show season winds down, this was a great day for one of 
the finishing car shows of the year. 

Dan Kelly-2nd 

Sharon and Jim Richardson 

 

 

Shelby Harris-2nd 

Donna and Bill Bauer 

Josh Johnson 

John Sullivan-3rd 

Don Audrain 

Dave Baugh 

Syl and Jim Biermann 

Mike Valentine-2nd 

 

Burt Pennington-2nd 

Craig & Cally Brayton-2nd 

Steve Schneider-1st 

Jake Turnipseed  

Mark Carey-1st 

Deb and Dennis McBee 

Photos and information provided by Dan Kelly 
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   by Jerry Grimmer 

 

����� ���hose of you who are long time regular readers may recall articles de-
tailing projects with my little ’89 Fox Convertible over the years such 
as rebuilding the traction lock rear end, installing long tube head-

ers, and other fun stuff. Now I want to talk about what all of that was 
really about --- getting the car to the point of creditable Drag Strip per-
formance. 
 First to lay some ground work I am a true amateur, engaging 
only very sporadically. Secondly the little Fox is by no means a “race car 
“running a mildly modified 302, five speed manual transmission, strictly 
street tires, and the inherent disadvantages of a convertible. Extra weight 
and gnarly aerodynamics.  Finally as in many sports the advantage is to the 
younger as the quicker reaction times play an important part of success. 
 Running the car at Gateway Motorsports Park for the past three seasons always yielded elapsed times in the 
fourteen second range, trap speeds in the very high nineties. My goal was to get the car into the thirteen's without serious 
modifications. Last year I competed in the “True Street “class at the Ford Fun Weekend. True Street is a little different 
class structured to weed out those machines with more exotic race modifications not compatible with street performance. 
The participating cars are first run through a thirty mile drive ( seventeen spirited laps Gateway’s Motocross track ) and 
then pulled directly to the strip to make three back to back runs, no cool down time, not even raising the hood allowed. 
Class winners are determined by the closest averaged times for the three runs. Consistency is the name of the game.  
 Back to last year. I did fine and had fun on the road course. But in the drag race portion experienced gear chang-
ing problems. Making the critical first shift the car bounced out of second gear. I completed the three runs but had less 
than spectacular times. As it turned out the problem was a twelve dollar shifting linkage bushing.  
 I was back this year to again compete in True Street at the Ford Fun Weekend. The car was running strong and I 
had new rubber with supposedly improved traction capabilities. I have come to realize that the two issues for a good pass 
with my machine are how hard I can launch without going up in smoke and making three good hard gear changes. 
Sounds easy huh! The event was scheduled for Friday but (unannounced) rescheduled to Saturday’s program so arriving 
on Friday I was free to make some practice passes. I was a hot day so I waited until almost six in the evening to run.  The 
first run launching at a conservative 2000 RPM I could feel the car hook, a little spin and off, three strong shifts, --- 13.920/ 
99.46 MPH. I was back again four minutes later trying the other lane, same launch, a little more spin --- 13.975 / 100.09 
MPH.  
 I came back for some more at about seven thinking the track might have cooled some but to my disappointment, 
same launch but very poor traction resulting in times back in the fourteens. 
Saturday I cleaned the car up a little and entered in Modified Mustang class at the Robert’s Ford/  SIMC show. Leaving a 
little early I arrived at Gateway for the evening event. My strategy was to try to run around 14.5 knowing that with less 
than good traction I could bring it out easy and run hard from there.  Had some real fun again on the road course. From 
there straight to the strip and three runs within just six minutes.  On the first run I had a little trouble with the 2-3 shift, sec-
ond and third runs good but with poor traction.  Times are not given until runs are complete, so no way to make adjust-
ments. Mine were 15.1 – 14.4—14.7. My thoughts were the bad shift in the first run had screwed me but to my pleasant 
surprise that was good enough for the 14 second class although only fourth place overall.  Incidentally Club member John 
Bonness with his Shelby Super Snake took first overall running around 11.5 as I understand. 
 For the sake of reflection on competing in drag racing it is a pure adrenaline rush not found in many experiences. 
As you pull your machine into staging your focus becomes laser sharp. The Christmas tree clicks down, green light and all 
explodes into movement the engine roaring. You “feel” what your car is doing, traction and then the hard pull of strong 
acceleration. Your foot is trying to push the gas pedal through the floor and your engine is wide open for all it’s got. You 
strain forward, the shift light flashes, you stab the clutch and jam another gear, all the while watching the other car out of 
the corner of your eye. The black asphalt ribbon stretches before you and then rapidly disappears behind you. Through 
the traps in an instant and into shutdown, laying heavily on the brakes to bring your car and yourself back down. Man 
what a ride!  
 There many aspects to drag racing and as you might imagine some of it very technical. We have in our Club 
some members of varied experience. Foremost would be our own Kenny Simms. Kenny recently retired from high level 
professional competition and has greatly helped me in the preparation of my car and has always generously given his en-
couragement and savvy advice. Sanctioned Drag Racing from either the spectator or participant side remains as a great 
part of the specialty car scene. Either way, it is a blast. 
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����� ���his month we welcome 8 new members. Joining is 
Lee McCafferty. Lee and Dorothy live in St. Paul 
Missouri and own a 1966 Mustang. Lee was spon-

sored by John Crawford. Also joining is Larry Jaycox. Larry 
along with his spouse, Carolyn live in Florissant. Larry 
drives a 1965 Mustang and was also sponsored by John 
Crawford. Joining our stable of Cougars is Rick Peters. 
Rick calls St. Charles his home and owns a 1968 Cougar 
XR-7. Also joining are Shelby and Lora Harris. The Harris’s 
live in O’Fallon Missouri were sponsored by Burt Penning-
ton. We also welcome John F. Kohler. John and Sheri re-
side in Overland. John drives a 2006 Mustang GT and was 
sponsored by Dan Kelly. Other new members include 
Wayne and Bonnie Settlemeyer who live in Wildwood. 
They own a ‘65 and a ‘66 Thunderbird and a ‘70 Cougar 
XR-7. They were sponsored by Sharon Apollo and Ken 
Farrar. Welcome all. 

 
 

����� ���his is your second reminder on dues. All members 
dues are due by January 1st. They remain $20 a 
year and $10 for a second member at the same ad-

dress. Please remit your dues to the address on page 1 of 
this newsletter. 
 We encourage members who can receive their 
newsletter by email, please consider doing so. It costs 
around $18 a year to print and mail a newsletter to each 
member. That takes up most of the $20 dues cost. 
 Although not a club event, 14 of our members at-
tended the SLICK car show that was held at the Harvester 
Lions Club. 7 went home with a trophy and our club took 
home the club participation award. Attending were Jake 
Turnipseed, Brian Berger, Cally and Craig Brayton, Burt 
Pennington, Steve Hendricks, Steve Schneider, Shelby 
Harris, Jim Van Nest, Mike McCallister, Mark Carey, Deb 
and Dennis McBee, Josh Johnson, and Bill Bauer. Info 
supplied by Burt Pennington. Burt also reported that 12 of 
our members attended the Hartford Dare car show. Show-
ing were Jake Turnipseed, Mark Carey, Burt Pennington, 
John Sullivan, Mike, McCallister, Shelby Harris, Brian Bur-
ger, Jim Van Nest, Dale Wojtkowski, Steve Hendricks, and 
Deb and Dennis McBee. Our club had the most entrees 
and 6 went home with an award. 
 We are currently looking for members and 
spouses to be part of an activities committee for 2017. The 
committee will help set up club events including car shows 
and cruises and non car related events for the colder sea-
son. Please contact any BOD member if you are inter-
ested. 
 As we are bursting at the seems at our member-
ship meetings, we are now looking for a new location that 
will have a room that will accommodate 70 to75 people. 
This is no easy task. We try to keep meeting locations near 
the Hwy. 70 and 270 area to accommodate our members 
from all areas, including Illinois and Lincoln County. As we 

have had no luck finding anything near this area, we may 
have to expand the area that we may have to settle for. 
Unfortunately, these larger rooms come with a cost. We 
pay nothing at our present location but now it has proven 
too small for our needs. If you have suggestions, please let 
members of our board of directors know so they can check 
to see if it will work for us.  
 Starting this month, we no longer post the points 
standings so can keep the winners names a mystery. The 
winners will be announced at our Awards Banquet. 
 Just a reminder on newsletter 
deadlines. The cutoff date is normally our 
membership meeting. We leave some 
open pages for the club events to held 
later in the month but the newsletter is 
mostly completed just after that meeting. 
Anything submitted after the membership meeting may be 
used in a later issue unless it seems too dated. 
 Our 50-50 winner at our membership meeting was 
Craig Brayton. Craig took home an additional $56. 

 
 

,,,,� ��� e have again started our 
annual toy drive. Get into 
the holiday spirit by donating 

one or two unwrapped  toys that will 
be donated to the Marines “Toys for 
Tots” campaign. If it would be easier, we will accept 
cash donations and do some serious Christmas 
shopping. We would like to have all donations in 
place by the December meeting at the latest as the 
Marines will want their donations in early December 
so they can get the toys distributed. All of the clubs 
half of the 50-50’s from our membership meetings 
will be donated to our toy drive through December. 
 Please contact Cindy Ahrens or Jim Bier-
mann to make a cash or toy donation. 

,,,,� ���e will again this year be at-
tending the EPC Classic 
Carfest that will be held on 

Saturday, October 8th. Again this year, 
we will act as judges. As we would like 
to park together, we will be meeting at 
Mattingly’s Sports Bar that is about a half mile past EPC to 
your right and will be leaving there at 8:30am. EPC is lo-
cated at 3941 Truman Boulevard. (636-443-1999) Take I-
70 to the Cave Springs exit and turn right. EPC will be to 
your left. There will be a judges meeting around 10am so if 
you are going to judge, arrive before that time. This is a 
club event for points. 
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For Sale. 1966 Mustang coupe. Project car, needs floor. Glass 
front end, 289, 4 sp, extra C4 and toploader. Extra parts. $3,000. 
618-219-0339. 
For Sale. 1968 Mustang coupe. 302 w/Dart heads (less than 5K 
on engine), Turbo 350 Trans w/shift kit, MSD ignition, 9’ rear 
w/355 gears, fort disc brakes, aluminum radiator, American Rac-
ing Wheels. Stored since 2001. Steve @ 314-954-0358. 
For Sale. 1968 Ford Fairlane 500 fastback. Rare find, mostly 
original, been garaged. 63K miles, white with black vinyl top. 
Auto 390, pw, ac, original wheels available. Initially call me. 720-
429-3391, Sherry. Serious only please.  
For Sale. 1972 Mustang convertible. 302, auto, air, power steer-
ing, power brakes. 98k miles. Car is owned by a friend of club 
member Sharon Apollo, .$18,000 OBO. 314-603-3195. 
For Sale. 1977 Mustang II. 302, auto, 90k miles. New fuel pump, 
rebuilt power steering. Located in Clovis, CA. 559-930-6808. 

For Sale. Parts for 1968 Mustang coupe. 351 stroker (393) short 
block, fiberglass cowl hood, stock 289 complete (ran many years 
ago), and stock C4 trans. Steve @ 314-954-0358. 
For Sale. Parting out 1971 Torino conv. Rolling chassis and 
body, 9”. Norm @ 314-843-3844. 
For Sale. Ford Pony wheels for Fox Body. Ford Cobra intake for 
Fox 302. Ford GT taillights for Fox-sets. Call Jim for prilcing-314-
839-0060.  
For Sale. New AOD cast aluminum pan-plus 2 Qts. $125. Lake-
wood SGF/TKO Bellhousing-Ec.-$175. FE expansion tank-$50. 
new stage 8 header bolts for 4.6-$45. 9” axle housing/stripped/
clean/primed-$75.  Fox taillight housing (L&R) pair-$40. Fox gray 
interior taillight panel-$15. ‘85 Mustang GT instrument panel 
faceplate-$20. Gary Burch-636-575-3376. 

Parts Wanted. For a Lincoln Mark V. Automatic shifter, 1978, C-
6 trans, floor shift, cable, rod, linkage. Danny @ 314-223-0172. 
Parts Wanted. 1957 Ford NOS small baby hub caps, B7A-1130-
C, white painted centers. 1957 Ford Factory stamped  VR-
57 Paxton Supercharger setup or parts. EDB-C and EDB-D 
Heads, EDB-F 4 Bbl intake, EDB-AA or EDB-AB or EDB-
C Holley teapot 4Bbl carbs, supercharger air cleaner.   Also 
14"x5" and 14"x5 1/2" and 14"x6" Ford SOLID faced steel rims. 
Any quantity ok.   Jack @ 314-703-7053. 

(Please check on all shows and cruises as sometimes  there 
are changes or possible cancelations) 

 
Outsiders Car Club Cruise . (every Fri.) 5pm till 9pm weekly 
event thru Oct. 50/50 Attendance Prizes. Cruising St Louis 9 
years. Info: (314) 503-8305. New location: #25 Westport plaza 
Dr, next to McDonald's Restaurant . St. Louis County. 
JJ’s of St. Charles Cruises.  October 8th. 1215 South 
Duchesne, St. Charles, Missouri. Info 636-946-3500. 

Sonic Cruises. Every Friday starting April 8th. 5-9 pm. 1002 S. 
Kirkwood. Info 314-835-1149. 
DQ Cruises. First Saturday starting April 2nd till October 1st. 
Held 5-9 pm. 120 Jefferson Square, Desoto, Missouri. Info 636-
337-4465. 
Culver Cruises. Held every 2nd and 4th Saturday . Held 5-10 
pm. 123 Richardson Crossing. Info 636-467-9955. 
Drawing. Model T Assembly; Food & Drink Vendors. Info (314) 
878-0534. Club event. 
565-1536. 
October 1st. DeSoto DQ car/truck cruise. 4-9 pm. Info Dan 
@314-805-8363. 
October 1st. 2016 annual Harvest Moon Festival, 12th annual 
Car, Truck, and Crafts show will be held on Main Street in Down-
town Forsyth Missouri. Trophies will be awarded to the top 3 en-
trants in each of the 10 classes. Goody bags, dash plaques will 
be given while they last.. There are attendance & raffle prizes, 
live entertainment and craft shows offered throughout the day. 
Judging starts at 11:00am and ends a 1:00pm. Trophy awards at 
3:00pm. Info@forsythmissouri.org 
October 2nd. Texas Roadhouse Fall car show. 1220 S. Kirk-
wood Rd., Kirkwood, MO. No entry fee. 10:30-3:30. Info 314-822-
0800. 
October 2nd.  Museum of Transportation Car Show located at 
3015 Barrett Station Road in Kirkwood Mo 63122. 50/50 draw-
ings, top 50 trophies, 7 specialty awards, vendors wel-
comed.  Registration from 8 - 12 noon with awards at 
3:30pm.  For more information, contact  David Mccoombe, event 
coordinator, Misfit-toyz car club.  (314) 306-0525. 
October 2nd. Millstadt Jaycees 21 Annual Swap Meet. Open to 
vendors at 5 am. Millstadt City Park, Millstadt, IL. Info 618-476-
7950. 
October 8th. EPC car show to be held in St. Charles.  We have 
been judges in the past. Club event. 
October 9th. The Florissant Police K-9 Unit car show. In con-
junction with the Florissant Fall Festival in Historic Old Town 
Florissant to benefit the Police Officers Welfare Association. 
Show to be held at the K of C grounds located at #25 W. Wash-
ington. 35 classes. Entry fee is a donation. Info on the Florissant 
Police Department facebook page. 
October 14th. Misfit Toyz Car Cruise. Steak ‘N Shake, 1300 
Lemay Ferry Rd. Info 314-306-0525.  
October 15th. DQ Trunk or Treat car cruise. Bring candy for the 
kids. 120 Jefferson Square, DeSoto, MO. Info 636-337-4465. 
October 16th. Fall Color Tour. Details on page 1.Club event. 
October 29. Cars & Coffee Meet at Gateway Classic Cars. 9-11 
am. 1237 Central Park Dr., O’Fallon IL 62269. 
November 5th. DeSoto DQ car/truck cruise. 1-5 pm. Info Dan 
@314-805-8363. 
November 11th. Fords Unlimited will again participate in the 
Veteran’s Day parade to be held in Arnold, Missouri. This will not 
be a club event but many of our members have participated in 
the past. See Syl Biermann if you are interested. 
November 26-27. All Ford Fall Super Swap held at the Ohio 
Expo Center in Columbus, Ohio. Info 740-607-1451. 
January 28, 2017. Fords Unlimited’s Awards Banquet to be held 
at Dorsett Syberg’s.  Details to follow. Club event.  
July 30th, 2017. Fords Unlimited’s 31st. annual all Ford Show. 
Sponsor forms will be available at our Awards Banquet. 

October 2016 
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Investments, Securities, Construction 
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Wentzville, Missouri 
636-795-0077 

careyj.central@gmail.com 
4/17 

 
Mark Carey Jr. 

Real Estate Agent 
Residential Appraiser 

Direct: 314-614-4346 
mark@stlbuyandsell.com 
www.stlbuyandsell.com 

3829 Veterans Memorial Pkwy. 
St. Peters, Mo 63376 

O: 636-442-1333    F: 636-634-9010 
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 Our monthly membership meet-
ings are held on the 2nd Wednesday of 
each month except January at Sports 
Cafe, 3579 Pennridge Drive, Bridgeton, 
MO 63044 at 7 pm. Their phone numbers is (314) 
298-1631. Please call Sports Cafe to check on  
weather related meeting cancellations.  
 Our board of directors meetings 
are held the first Wednesday of each 
month at Dorsett Sybergs which  is lo-
cated at the NE corner of Highway 270 
and Dorsett Road. Check with any board member 
on weather related cancellations. The meetings 
start at 6:30 pm. 
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675 Dunn Rd. Hazelwood, MO  314-276-8255 

Fords Unlimited Car Show Class Sponsor 

417 
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